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23rd June 2021 
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
RE School Uniform 
 

At Fulford School, pupils wear their uniform correctly and with pride.   Many thanks for your support. 
Before you purchase new uniform for September could I remind you of some key parts of the policy. 
The intention of this is to avoid unnecessary confrontations at the start of term with pupils returning 
to school in September not dressed in accordance with the school uniform policy. 

The School Uniform 
 
Black blazer with school logo 
Black V Neck Jumper with school logo (optional) 
School tie in year group colour (Colours below - pupils keep the same colour for all 5 years) 
Pleated skirt in school colours (minimum length 22 inches)  
Black formal trousers (Standard fitting. No jeans or skinny fit)  
Plain white, long or short-sleeved shirt 
Tights (plain black/natural coloured) 
 
  
 

 

 
School Shoes 

Plain black sensible leather shoes: No logo, no pumps, no boots, no trainers or trainer style shoes, no 
canvas shoes or no high heels. 
 

School shoes are particularly expensive, but we have had issues this year with parents spending a lot 
of money on footwear which clearly does not take note of the above information. We would very 
much like to avoid this as it puts the school at odds with the pupil which is not what any of us would 
wish for and is a negative start to the term for all concerned. 

Jewellery 

Jewellery of any description is not encouraged and is not practical for many reasons. One pair of small, 
plain stud earrings and a watch are the only items allowed. All Jewellery must be removed for PE 
activities and is brought into school entirely at the Pupil’s own risk. 

Nose studs and all other types of piercing are not allowed. 

Pupils will be required to remove any items of jewellery which contravenes this code. 

Make Up 

Noticeable makeup is not allowed. Any make up must be discreet. Pupils will be required to remove 
any excessive make up. Nail varnish is not allowed. False nails are not allowed. 
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If you do decide to allow your child to have additional piercings please ensure that they are removed 
for school. This will be strictly enforced in September and pupils not correctly attired for lessons will 
not be allowed to attend lessons until the issue has been fully resolved. Again, I should stress that this 
is absolutely the last thing we want as a school as we all place great emphasis on good attendance to 
school and to lessons. 

Attached to this letter, and available on the school website, are full details of the school uniform.  
Please ensure you have read the full uniform expectations before purchasing new uniform.  

We are very proud of our school and of our pupils and believe that high standards of uniform, 
behaviour, being properly equipped and attending regularly give each and every one of our pupils the 
very best chance of learning well and achieving their very best. Thank you all very much in advance of 
your anticipated support and understanding. I wish you an enjoyable summer break. 

If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact me at harrisr@fulford.york.sch.uk 

Kind regards 

 

Russell Harris 

Deputy Headteacher (Pastoral) 
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